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Minutes                                                  September 4, 2012 

 

 

 

Call to Order:  Mayor Vincent Festa, Jr., called the scheduled September 4, 2012, 

Plymouth Town Council Special Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., in the Community Room, 

Town Hall. 

 

 

Roll Call: Present were Town Councilman Remie Ferreira, Sr., Mayor Vincent Festa, Jr., 

Town Councilman Richard Foote, Town Councilwoman Susan Murawski, Town 

Councilwoman DiAnna Schenkel and Town Councilman Tom Zagurski.  

 

Fire Exits Notification 
 
Mayor Festa noted the Fire Exits for the record.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Mayor Festa led the Plymouth Town Council and the Public Audience in the Pledge 
of Allegiance. 
  

Discussion to approve the Water Pollution Control Authority Denitrification Flier 

 

Mayor Festa stated that he had distributed copies of the Water Pollution Control 

Authority (WPCA) revised flier that would be mailed out to Town residents if the 

Council approved the flier this evening.  

 

Mayor Festa noted the changes made to the flier, under “Project Benefits”, indicating that 

the WPCA would be paying for the project with its own funds and that taxes would not 

be increased; under the second bullet-the word “generous” before the words “State 

Funding” had been removed, and the words “potential of not having State Funding down 

the road” had been removed, as well. 

 

Mayor Festa stated that the budget allotment for the mailing would be taken out of the 

Budget line item under Mailings with the Town of Plymouth. 
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Discussion to approve the WPCA Denitrification Flier Cont’d. 

 

Town Councilman Zagurski stated that he felt the revised brochure looked very good and 

thanked Mayor Festa. 

 

Town Councilwoman Murawski stated that she felt the second part of the line “facility is 

an asset of the Town and should not be left to continue to deteriorate” sounded like an 

opinion and that it was leading the person towards voting for it and she knew that the 

Council had to be careful and keep the wording/flier factual. 

 

When questioned by Mayor Festa, Town Councilwoman Murawski stated that she would 

like the verbiage removed or replaced with something like “this project would improve 

the facility, which is an asset of the Town”. 

 

Town Councilman Zagurski made a motion, seconded by Town Councilwoman 

Schenkel, that the Council should authorize approval of the WPCA Denitrification Flier 

with the amendment that Town Councilwoman Murawski had made. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Melanie Church, 328 Main Street, Terryville, stated that by State Election Law the flier 

had to include the words “Paid for by: ________”. 

 

When questioned by Town Councilman Zagurski, Mayor Festa stated that he would look 

into the comment made by Melanie Church. 

 

Vote:  Motion approved unanimously.  (See motion on Page Two) 

 

Adjournment 

 

There being no further business of the Plymouth Town Council, Town Councilwoman 

Murawski made a motion, seconded by Town Councilman Foote, to adjourn at 7:06 p.m.  

This motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Recording Secretary 

 

Copy:  Mayor Vincent Festa, Jr. 


